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Phil Greenwald, Transportation Planning, Phil.Greenwald@longmontcolorado.gov,         
303-651-8335

SUBJECT/AGENDA TITLE:
North I-25 Express Lanes (Segments 6, 7, and 8) Update from the Colorado Department of 
Transportation (CDOT)

EXECUTIVE SUMMARY:
CDOT is providing their end-of-year project status update for the North I-25 Express Lanes. 
This project is constructing a new Express Lane in each direction from the Little Thompson 
River bridge (just south of CO 56) in Berthoud to East Mulberry Street (CO 14) in Fort Collins.

COUNCIL OPTIONS:
1. Informational only

RECOMMENDED OPTIONS:
N/A

FISCAL IMPACT & FUND SOURCE FOR RECOMMENDED ACTION:
N/A

BACKGROUND AND ISSUE ANALYSIS:
The project is constructing a new Express Lane in each direction from the Little Thompson 
River bridge (just south of CO 56) in Berthoud to East Mulberry Street (CO 14) in Fort Collins. 
The Express Lanes will allow drivers of vehicles carrying more than 3 people, including public 
transit, to travel for no charge (with an Express Toll transponder). Drivers traveling in vehicles 
with one or 2 total occupants will be charged a toll if they choose to use the new lane, with a 
lower charge for people using the Express Toll transponder. It appears from CDOT's schedule 
that this entire project will be substantially complete by 2024.  This presentation was 
originally presented to the North I-25 Coalition on Dec. 1, 2021.

ATTACHMENTS: 
Att 1 - North I-25 Construction Update 120121.pdf


